Handy Sanitary District

Regular Meeting of the Board

February 9, 2012
Minutes

Board Attendees: Chairman Dan Caudle, Secretary Keith Loflin, Karen Nash, Norman Hunt, and Arlin Sechrist
 Staff Attendees: Attorney Charlie Harp, General Manager Gray Walls, Clerk to the Board Renae Stafford, Office/Finance Manager Lisa Hedrick, Field Employee Robbie Haltom 


Guest Attendees: see attached list
Dan Caudle called the meeting to order and asked for a moment of silence.

January 12, 2012 Minutes: The Board reviewed the Minutes and Arlin Sechrist made a motion to approve the Minutes as written, seconded by Karen Nash, passed by the Board 5-0.

Public Comment: Tressa Clippinger introduced herself as Ken Clippinger’s wife and expressed concerns regarding the recent termination of her husband’s employment with the District. Dan Caudle thanked Mrs. Clippinger and explained that the Board cannot comment on personnel matters in open session. 
Jessica Clippinger introduced herself as Ken Clippinger’s daughter, inquired why her father was terminated and discussed his dedication during employment. Dan Caudle thanked Ms. Clippinger for her comments and reminded her that the Board cannot comment on personnel matters. 
Bill Davis introduced himself as a resident at Badin Lake, and explained that although his house is near completion, he is facing issues regarding his home owners insurance, etc. because the house cannot be occupied until it can be connected to the sewer system. He requested the District allow his property connection to the sewer system in Phase 1 rather than in Phase 2 as projected. Dan Caudle explained that deviation from the connection schedule is not likely, mostly due to the complexity of the system and various technical issues that have arisen to be dealt with. 
James Corum explained that his residence in Whip-O-Will Cove has temporary power and expressed appreciation for any help Gray Walls could offer in keeping the electric on past the three month deadline. Dan Caudle agreed that the District would work with Mr. Corum as much as possible and he and Gray Walls further discussed the various issues in the system, including tanks and taps not installed properly, and valves that will have to be replaced. 
Adoption of Agenda: The Board reviewed the agenda and Karen Nash made a motion to approve the agenda as presented, seconded by Norman Hunt, passed by the Board 5-0.

Request from customer: Dan Caudle explained that a customer has sent a request for waiver of the late fee, which included a copy of the envelope in which the payment was sent. No action was taken to waive the late fee. However, following discussion, the Board agreed that review of the District’s policies may be needed in order to determine whether or not changes are necessary, and recommended staff present proposed revisions at the March meeting. Dan Caudle advised Renae Stafford to notify the customer that no action was taken to vary from the current policy, but that the Board plans to consider revisions. 
Annual Audit Contract: The Board reviewed the proposed audit contract and Lisa Hedrick discussed that the proposed amount is the same cost as the 2011 audit. She also informed the Board that Bryan Starnes of Martin, Starnes, & Associates is leaving the audit firm. Norman Hunt made a motion to approve the audit contract, including the amounts of $9,500.00 for the audit (plus $1,000.00 if the single audit procedures are required), $1,000.00 for preparation of the financial statements, and $75.00-$250.00 per hour for year-end bookkeeping assistance. Motion was seconded by Arlin Sechrist and passed by the Board 5-0. 
Astran Drive Project: The Board reviewed the Minutes from the August 12, 2010 meeting and Dan Caudle read an excerpt from those Minutes in which Ron Niland had explained that the proposed 2010-2011 budget includes $1,000.00 per month for part of the AAA services, and that the District would be able to use those invoices for credit towards the local match. Following discussion, the Board requested that Lisa Hedrick confirm at the next meeting whether or not All American Associates had received any payment for grant administration services between the discussion at the August 12, 2010 meeting and when the contract with All American Associates had been terminated in October 2010. The Board also reviewed the proposed budget ordinance which reflects the $12,500.00 amendment for the local match. Arlin Sechrist made a motion to approve the budget ordinance as presented, seconded by Karen Nash, passed by the Board 5-0. 

Badin Lake Sewer Project  
  Customers who have paid $7,500.00 Tap/Pump Fee: The Board reviewed the detailed information provided regarding the three customers who have paid the $7,500.00 tap/pump fee. Renae Stafford explained that one of these customers owns a vacant lot where the tap/pump has not been installed and that she had recently spoken with the property owner who understood from former manager Randy Welch that his paid fee would be refunded because he is selling his vacant lot to a neighbor who already has his own sewer tap/pump. She further discussed that the other two are locations where the tap and pump have been installed, one of which the property has changed hands since the sale of the tap/pump. Following discussion, Arlin Sechrist made a motion to table this item until Charlie Harp has had a chance to review. Motion seconded by Dan Caudle, and passed by the Board 5-0.
Financial Assistance: The Board reviewed Minutes from previous meetings in which financial assistance has been discussed. Dan Caudle summarized the Minutes for public in attendance, which included that Ron Niland had indicated that All American Associates would be acquiring funding for low-income property owners and that applications were sent out and approved without funding being committed. He explained that in 2011 Randy Welch had contacted Montgomery County about applying for CDBG funding, and also informed the Board that the 51 approved applicants had already received the tap, tank, and pump. Dan Caudle further explained that Montgomery County has recently notified the District that the funding has already been exhausted for the year.  
General Update: Gray Walls discussed that Tencarva representatives have visited the pump stations to review the problems and now has a meeting scheduled with Gorman Rupp. He explained that although all pump stations are currently operational, in addition to the damaged pump at P/S #9, there are accessibility issues at P/S #7 and #10. He discussed that the District has collected $167,000.00 back from Wateree thus far and also explained there are issues with unlevelled concrete around the residential grinder tanks. Gray Walls discussed that Ritchie Construction is currently in the process of removing sludge from the WWTP and that pumping the sewage from the lagoon in Uwharrie Point is going to be costly.  

Online Bill Pay Update: Lisa Hedrick discussed that the software company had originally projected that the online bill pay option would be available in April and have recently informed her that due to demand for the online bill pay service it is likely to be at least May before it is available for the District. 
Monthly Reports
Water Loss: Gray Walls discussed that the loss percentage is at 22% and the Board reviewed the report. 

Financials: Lisa Hedrick explained that the District should be at 59% at this point in the fiscal year and that revenues are currently at 66%. She discussed that the water purchases is currently only at 49% because the District is still waiting for the bill from the Town of Denton which should reflect the difference from the new rate, and that overall the water department expenses are at 51%. Lisa Hedrick also discussed that the sewer department expenses are at 147% prior to a later amendment, and that the administration department expenses are at 58%. 
Gray Walls informed the Board that the $4,500.00-$5,000.00 previously discussed as the total cost to customers for the tank/pump/electrical box, including the ball/check valve assembly needed for the installation, will actually be a figure somewhere in between those amounts, unless a larger tank size is needed in which case the amount would . 
Arlin Sechrist made a motion to move to Closed Session to discuss Contract Issues pertaining to the Badin Lake Sewer Project, seconded by Karen Nash, passed by the Board 5-0. No action taken. Keith Loflin made a motion to move back to open session, seconded by Karen Nash, passed by the Board 5-0.

Arlin Sechrist made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Karen Nash, passed by the Board 5-0. Adjourned.  
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